
 
 
 
October 10, 2023 
 
 
Dear Parent/Guardian: 
 
 
I am writing to ask your assistance in helping to keep your child(ren) and the rest of our 
school community healthy. 
 
The COVID-19 pandemic may have interrupted your child’s routine health care, 
including immunizations against illness such as whooping cough. The vaccines that 
protect against whooping cough are part of Manitoba’s recommended routine 
childhood immunization schedule and school immunization schedule. Children should 
be immunized at two, four, six and 18 months, once more between the ages of four 
and six and again in Grade 8 or 9. 

 
Here are some other ways you can reduce the spread of germs and viruses: 

 
Wash hands: Teach your child to wash hands frequently with soap and running water 
for at least 15 seconds. Be sure to set a good example by doing this yourself. 

 
Elbows: Teach your child to cough or sneeze into the inside of the elbow. Be sure to 
set a good example by doing this yourself. 

 
Eyes, nose, mouth: Teach your child to avoid touching his/her eyes, nose or mouth as 
germs or viruses can transfer from the hands into the body in this way. 

 
Please keep children who are sick at home. Do not send them to school. They 
should not be around other people until they are better. 

 
If you have questions, please contact your healthcare provider. For more information, 
contact Health Links 788-8200 or visit the Manitoba Health website: 
www.gov.mb.ca/health 

 

Respectfully, 
 
 
Tim Cox  
Principal 
 
 

http://www.gov.mb.ca/health


 



 



 


